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Statement of Issue:

The M.A. in Comparative Literature was suspended in 2007 when
the new Ph.D. was instituted as part of the merger of the
Comparative Literature Program into the English Department.
This action represents completion of the process to discontinue
the program. No M.A. students remain in the program. Six
doctoral students who were in the program prior to merger
completed their M.A. degrees and are nearing completion of the
CMLT Ph.D. Applicants to the Ph.D. program are now expected
to have completed an M.A. in an appropriate program prior to
entry into the CMLT doctoral program.

Relevant Policy # & URL:

Recommendation:

Committee Work:

The Committee considered the proposal at its meeting on Oct
16, prior to successful review by the Graduate Programs
Curriculum Committee (Grad PCC). Beth Loizeaux and Zita Nunes
were present to answer questions. After discussion, the
Committee voted unanimously to recommend approval.

Alternatives:

The Senate could decline to approve the program termination.

Risks:

If the Senate does not approve the change, the program will
remain on the state’s program inventory but will have no
students in it.

Financial Implications:

There are no financial implications.
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questions or concerns, particularly with new programs.
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DESCRIPTION (Provide a succinct account of the proposed action. Details should be provided in an
attachment. Provide old and new sample programs for curriculum changes.)

Convert suspension of MA program into discontinuation of MA program

JUSTIFICATION/REASONS/RESOURCES (Briefly explain the reason for the proposed action. Identify the
source of new resources that may be required. Details should be provided in an attachment.)

The MA program was suspended when the new PhD was instituted. We are now completing the process and
formally discontinuing the MA.
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In Spring 2007, the Comparative Literature Program merged with the English Department and
completed its transformation from a six-year combined M.A./Ph.D. program (with the option of
a terminal M.A.) to a 4-year Ph.D. program. At the time of the merger, no M.A. student
remained in the program. Pre-merger students were allowed to finish their degrees according to
the guidelines of the old program. Six pre-merger students, who have complete M.A. degrees,
remain in the pipeline; all are nearing completion of the Ph.D. Applicants are now expected to
have completed an M.A. before beginning the CMLT Ph.D. program. If an extraordinary B.A.
student applies to the CMLT Ph.D. program, she or he will be directed to the appropriate M.A.
program and efforts will be made to coordinate the admissions and funding. This approach was
used successfully to recruit a CMLT flagship fellow, who entered in Fall 2009 as an English
M.A.
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